Rosisdint of the Ryl 1o\ Hbrai

(Translation)

No, T.1994 /82

October 8, 1980
Dear Prime Minister:

I thank you most sincerely for your kind
congratulatory message on my assumption of Presidency
on September 1, 1980, and I would also like to
reciprocate the good wishes of the British Government
and people. I am pleased to share your sentiment that
our two nations have always enjoyed good relations and
that concrete cooperation in many worthwhile fields
have steadily expanded to our mutual satisfaction.

I also take pleasure in referring your letter of
June 29, 1980 addressed to the then President, H.E.
Choi Kyu Hah, which has been placed before me for a
necessary course of action.

As for the question of supplying the conventional
parts for new nuclear power stations, I would like to
inform you that the recent industrial realignment
scheme of my Government makes it very difficult to
offer British firms another opportunity to supply them
for the power stations.

However, in cognizance of your personal interest
in the important commercial matters between our two
countries, I have instructed my Ministries concerned
to have both sides enter into negotiations for the
supply of equipments and materials required for other
suitable project instead of the particular one referred
to in your letter. '

With my best personal regards and wishes, I remain

Sincerely yours

/s/ Chun Doo Hwan

The Right Honourable
Margaret Hilda Thatcher, M.P.
Prime Minister of the United Kingdom
of Great Britain and Northern Ireland
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